
CITY OF FAIRFIELD 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 2021-131 

 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF FAIRFIELD TO SUSPEND COMPETITIVE 

BIDDING AND AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASE OF A REPLACEMENT WATER TENDER TRUCK 

 

 

WHEREAS, the Public Works Department is in need of a replacement water tender truck; and 

 

WHEREAS, the global COVID-19 pandemic has caused unexpected price increases and 

manufacturing delays; and 

 

WHEREAS, Sourcewell procures equipment contracts based on a competitive process; and 

 

WHEREAS, Sourcewell has awarded contract #060920-KTC for specialized trucks to Kenworth; 

and 

 

WHEREAS, NorCal Kenworth is the local Kenworth dealer and has agreed to sell a water tender 

truck to the City of Fairfield at the Sourcewell contract price. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF FAIRFIELD HEREBY RESOLVES: 

 

Section 1. The City Council hereby suspends competitive bidding and authorizes the city 

manager to purchase a replacement water tender truck from NorCal Kenworth in the amount 

not to exceed $201,621. 

 

PASSED AND ADOPTED this 15th day of June, 2021, by the following vote: 

 

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS: PRICE / BERTANI / MOY / PANDURO / TIMM / TONNESEN / VACCARO  

 

NOES:  COUNCILMEMBERS:          

 

ABSENT: COUNCILMEMBERS:          

 

ABSTAIN: COUNCILMEMBERS:          

 

 

          

          MAYOR 

ATTEST: 

 

 

____________________________ 

CITY CLERK 


